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Contact our minister, Rev David Kemble on 01394 282023 
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Services for September: 
 
Sept 4th Mr Brian Loader 
9.45 a.m. Coffee will be served after this service 
 
Sept 11th Rev Alan Taylor 
9.45 a.m. Covenant Service 

Including the Sacrament of Holy Communion 
Coffee will be served after this service 
 

Sept 18th Café Worship - Harvest Celebration 
Breakfast from 9.15 a.m. 

 
Sept 25th Rev David Kemble 
9.45 a.m. Including an infant baptism 
 
 
Harvest preparations: 
 
We invite you to come along on Saturday 17th September 
from 10 a.m. to help decorate the Church for Harvest.
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Dear Friends,Dear Friends,Dear Friends,Dear Friends,    
  
September marks the beginning of a New Methodist Year 
and as such, many churches will 
commence their full programme of 
activities once again and a number of 
ministers will also begin new 
appointments. We will indeed be 
welcoming to our own circuit, Deacon 
Georgina Brooks and Rev Beverley 
Barclay and our prayers I’m sure will 
also be with them as they settle into 
their new roles and also with Rev 
Peggy Heim as she begins her ministry in Bexhill, Sussex.  It 
is also a time when some Methodist churches, such as ours, 
take part in the annual Covenant Service, first established by 
our founder John Wesley back in the late 18th century. I’m 
really sorry I won’t be with you on the 11th when you renew 
your Covenant but I know you will be in very good hands as 
Rev Alan Taylor, our circuit superintendent is with you on 
that day.   
 
At the heart of the Covenant service is an invitation to 
commit or re-commit ourselves to serving God in the year 
ahead. I know at the beginning of this, my third year with 
you, what a blessing it has brought many of you and to 
others in carrying out that commitment. I am also aware of 
the pain it can cause when (and I include myself here) we 
have tried to serve our church and community in our own 
strength. We can feel isolated, tired and a failure. So before 



 4 

we make our commitment to His service this year let’s 
remind ourselves of our Lord’s promise which is also part of 
the covenant service. He promises us ‘New Life in Christ’, a 
life that brings us peace and joy and the power and strength 
to do His will. I do hope you have found or find the thrill of 
serving your Lord in His way.   
 
So on the 11th as you stand and make your commitment “I 
am no longer my own but yours…” remember to open 
yourself up to the renewing powers of God’s promise to be 
with you always. Put your life in the hands of the one you 
can totally trust to see you through the year ahead with all 
the necessary strength and power to do His will.  
 
I leave you with the verse some of you know quite well 
especially those who attended this year’s holiday club. It was 
a verse children and adults alike committed to memory and I 
believe will serve us well to recall on the 11th and into the 
year ahead.  
 
Joshua 24: 15 “Choose 

yourself today whom you will 

serve. As for me, I will 

serve the Lord” 
 
 
God Bless 
 

DavidDavidDavidDavid    
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Walton Parish Nursing, Felixstowe 

 
Seaton Road Methodist Church & Maidstone 
Road Baptist Church are in the first stages of 
coming together into a new ecumenical 
partnership of Parish Nursing to serve the 
community of Walton. 
 
Funding has been secured from The 
Methodist Church to support this project 
for 3 years. Our vision is to employ two 
part-time Parish Nurses to continue the 
work already established by MRBC, 
which has specialised in care of the 
elderly, but also to develop new areas of 
work where need has been identified in 
Walton, namely work with young people 
and families. 
 
A job advert for a new Parish Nurse is currently being 
circulated. 
 
A new constitution is being drawn up to embrace the new 
ecumenical project. Charitable status is being sought via a 
CIO, Charitable Incorporated Organisation, which will be up 
and running once the new legislation has gone through 
parliament. 
 
For this new project to work both churches will need people 
from their congregations to help with the running of it; people 
who have a passion for Parish Nursing and a belief that God 
is calling us to this ministry, that of being Christians outside 
our church walls. 
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The project will be run by a set of trustees and a 
management team drawn from both churches.  
 
As a church we are asked to prayerfully consider th e 
roles and recognise the gifts needed. 
 
The following are abbreviated descriptions of each role. 
 

The Trustees 
• The trustees will work to the CIO constitution. 
• The trustees shall be accountable to the churches. 
• The trustees shall oversee the appointment of the 

Parish Nurse.  
• The trustees shall ensure compliance with all legal 

requirements. 
• The trustees shall have the power to amend the way 

of working. 
 
 
The Management Team shall be responsible for: 

• Appointing the Parish Nurse(s). 
• Monitoring the work of the Parish Nurse(s) and 

volunteers, to ensure that the objects of Walton 
Parish Nursing, Felixstowe are met. 

• Overseeing the raising of funds and publicising its 
work. 

• Providing news and information about the work of 
Walton Parish Nursing, Felixstowe for the 
participating churches. 

• Championing Parish Nursing in the church and the 
community 

• Deciding and agreeing how the ministry serves the 
churches and community. 
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Chairperson  

• To plan management team meetings with the 
Secretary. 

• To keep order at meetings and ensure everyone has 
a say. 

• To ensure meetings are time limited and stick to the 
point. 

• To ensure that decisions are arrived at in a fair and 
orderly way 

• To summarise decisions made at the end of each 
agenda item. 

• To act as a spokesperson for the group, when 
required. 

 

Treasurer   

• To administer the financial affairs of the group. 
• To keep accounts of all financial transactions. 

 

Secretary  

• To take minutes and follow up decisions taken.  
• To answer general enquiries and take appropriate 

action 
• To maintain a supply of the group's publications and 

publicity material. 
• To ensure good communications between members . 

 

Line Manager 

• Oversees the day to day running of Parish Nursing 
 

Spiritual mentor  

• Provides spiritual support for the Parish Nurse. 
• Prays regularly for the Parish Nurse, especially on the 
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days when they are on duty, but also on other days, 
for their health, strength, well-being and walk with the 
Lord, their family life and their relationships 

 

Professional mentor  

• Supports, mentors and provides advice to the Parish 
Nurse. 

• Gives advice on the professional nursing aspects of 
Parish Nursing. 

• Ensures that the Parish Nurse adheres to rules laid 
down by the Nursing Midwifery council and work to 
local and national nursing guidelines. 

 

Other possible roles 

 
Volunteer representative   Fundraiser  
 
 
 
Who is the most gifted for this role? 
 
Who is God calling to do this work? 
 
Please pray for Walton Parish Nursing that both churches 
may be able to fulfil this ministry of showing God’s love & 
care for individuals in and around Walton, enabling people to 
be healed and whole.  
 
 
Sue Hockenhull  
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Walton Churches Update   
 
The Churches of Walton are continuing to pray regularly  
together and to put on a variety of joint activities as we seek 
to serve our local community of Walton in Jesus’ name. 
 
This Summer our activities have included….  
 

1. Our very successful Holiday Club at Seaton Road had 
both helpers and children from other Walton 
Churches. 

2. Several people from our church were involved in the 
Away Day Holiday  held  at Maidstone Road Baptist 
Church along with Parish Nursing and Hope Trust. 
About  twenty people and 14 helpers  had a great day 
on the theme ‘ Felixstowe Past and Present’. 

3. The Tea and Chat brigade enjoyed a different place to 
Tea and Chat when we joined in St. Mary’s Open 
Churches Week tea party. 

4. Plans for our joint Parish Nursing Ministry continue to 
take shape. 

Events to Come :   
 
On Friday October 28th  7.30 p.m.   
 
The Bible in Voice and Verse – A concert of music inspired 
by key Bible passages, and part of the King James’ Bible  
400th anniversary celebrations, is being organised by St. 
Mary’s and held at MRBC.  
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Please can as many of our people as possible do our bit by 
supporting this event. No tickets but we shall need about 100 
people attending and making donations of approximately £5 
per person to cover  the cost of the professional group who 
are performing this for us.   
 
It should be a great Walton Churches evening!  Book it in 
your diary now! Bring your friends! And please remember 
our plans in your prayers. 
 
 

HeatherHeatherHeatherHeather B B B B    
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
AWAYDAY 

 
 
 

Thursday August 4th was AWAYDAY at Maidstone Road 
Baptist Church. This was the third year of AWAYDAY 
organised by the Walton churches and Hope Trust; the idea 
being to  provide an enjoyable day out for the elderly, 
particularly those who are unable to take a summer holiday. 
Many were brought courtesy of the FACTS bus. We had 
about 25 “visitors”. 
 
The theme this year was “Felixstowe Past and Present” 
which proved popular as we tried to identify photos of 
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Felixstowe.  Usually naming the location was easy (Spa 
Pavilion, Q Tower) but naming the decade was more of a  
 
challenge (the clue was to look at what the ladies were 
wearing). 
 
We had a talk on what Felixstowe used to be like and many 
could remember the days before the Docks, the old-
fashioned shops on the Parade, the number of Martello 
Towers around the town from P to V, the 1953 flood (when 
over 40 died) and when the pier was ¾ mile long and trips by 
steamer could be had from the end of it. 
 
There were quizzes, a sing-song, delicious fish and chips for 
lunch and much conversation between helpers and visitors 
and reminiscences of the old days. 
 
It was an opportunity for Paul Taylor, as manager of Hope 
Trust, to engage with visitors, offer assistance from Hope 
Trust and remind them of the open coffee morning every 
Wednesday and the monthly activities afternoon on 
Mondays for those feeling lonely or needing company of 
others.  
 
MRBC were great hosts and provided a very happy day out. 
 
Here’s to the next time!   
 
 
 
Sue Hockenhull (helper)Sue Hockenhull (helper)Sue Hockenhull (helper)Sue Hockenhull (helper)    
 
 
 
 
 



 12 

Date for your Diary 
 

Seaton Road, Trimley, Kirton and Trinity Methodist 
Churches 

 
‘MISSION AREA SUPPER AND 

CONCERT’ 
 

Venue: Trinity Methodist Church 
Date: Friday 25th November 2011 

6.15pm 
 

This year we would really like all four Mission Area Churches 
to come together for a hot dog supper followed by 
entertainment, in the form of a concert. 
 
Please give some thought as to whether you can offer a form 
of entertainment and if so please have a word with any of the 
Stewards. 
 
And if your preference is to be ‘entertained’ as opposed to 
providing the ‘entertainment,’ still pop the date in your diary 
and come along and enjoy an evening of fun and fellowship. 

Everyone welcome 
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From the Vestry Stewards..... 
 

September - a season of mists and mellow fruitfulness. 
 

This is one of my favourite times of the year. It is also 

the month when I got married and the month when my 

mother died - a new beginning as a wife and also the end 

of an era when I lost my mum. 

 

Life doesn’t stand still does it, and we have to meet the 

challenges of new beginnings and say goodbye to the old 

and familiar.  

 

I have just finished my term of office as a vestry 

steward after 9 years, and it made me think back as to 

what has happened in our church over that time.  

 

Obviously we have said a sad farewell to some of our 

friends, but have joyously welcomed quite a lot of 

grandchildren between us. Our kitchen is now 9 years 

old [can you believe that] and due to our monthly 

lunches we have embraced the wider community and 

made friends with folk from other churches. The 

computer club has also been functioning for nine years 

and brings people in from outside the church. Cafe 

worship has been introduced and is very successful in 

attracting families with young children. The area at the 

back of the church has been transformed into a play 

area for small children and the church hall is being 

decorated. We greatly appreciate the screen in the  



 14 

 

church which enables us to watch films and view 

photographs, as well as providing the words of our 

hymns. 

 

I could continue but I think I have used up enough 

space. 

  

It is good sometimes to look back and reflect on all 

that has happened in the past, but this time of year 

heralds a new beginning for lots of reasons. It is the 

start of a new church year. Many children face going to 

new schools, and saying goodbye to a familiar teacher. 

Young adults are leaving home for the first time to go 

to university, and parents have to face the prospect of 

an empty nest; not all bad you might think - no more 

loud music, untidy rooms and mountains of washing. It is 

surprising though how much you miss it. After my 

children left home I still found myself shopping for and 

cooking too much food for just two people.  

 

We all have to adapt to new ways and challenges and I 

wish you all well in the coming new chapters of your 

lives. 

  

See you in church.   

 

Love from KathyKathyKathyKathy. xx
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HarvestHarvestHarvestHarvest    
 
 
This year our harvest celebrations 
will take place on Sunday 18th 
September with a café worship 
service. 
The Church Council has chosen 
Tools With A Mission (TWAM) as our 
harvest charity. As well as monetary 
donations we will be making a tool 
collection and also hoping to make 
up a few scholar packs. Please see 
the noticeboard at the back of the 
church for details of acceptable items. 
As in previous years, to make the church look ‘harvesty’ we 
will be decorating the church with fruit and flowers on 
Saturday 17th from 10am. The flowers will be distributed to 
the sick and elderly but we ask that other items are taken 
back, by those who brought th  em, after the service.  
Various church organisations will be asked to decorate some 
of the window sills but it would be good to be able to 
decorate the vestibule too, so everybody is invited to join in 
the decoration and provision of flowers etc. as we celebrate 
and give thanks to God for he all has provided for us.  
A few facts about TWAM which started over 25 years ago: 
 

• It enables people in Africa to earn a living and to 
support themselves. 

• It collects and refurbishes tools and equipment no 
longer required in the UK and sends them overseas. 

• In 2010 over 434 separate projects benefited from 
220 tonnes of aid, (worth over £1m), shipped from 
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TWAM’s warehouse in Ipswich and sent to Zambia, 
Uganda, Rwanda, Kenya, South Africa, Tanzania and 
Sierra Leone.  

• Each container of goods costs £3000 to send 
• Many of the tools and equipment are sent to schools, 

colleges and training establishments to help children 
and young people learn a useful trade.  

 
Please support our harvest in order to help TWAM ‘Tackling 
Poverty with Practical Skills’. 
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DATES 
 
Sept 6th Tuesday –  `Kids’ Club 6pm 
 

Sept 17th Saturday – Church decoration 
for harvest from 
10am. 

 

Sept 18th Sunday -  Seaton Road’s Harvest Café Worship 
 

Oct 4th Tuesday –  Kids’ Club 6pm 
 

Oct 9th Sunday – Mission Area evening service at Trinity 
6pm – Rev. Rob Anning will be leading 
this service as part of Trinity’s harvest 
services. 

 

Oct 28th Saturday –  Lance Pierson Concert, 7.30pm at 
Maidstone Road Baptist Church 
(organised by St Mary’s) 

 

Nov 1st Tuesday –  Kid’s Club 6pm 
 

Nov 25th Friday –  Mission Area event. Supper followed by 
a concert for which each church will be 
supplying 2 ‘acts’ 

 

Dec 3rd Saturday –  Seaton Road’s Christmas Bazaar. 
 
 
 
 
Thank You 
 
Joyce Boulter would like to thank the church for the lovely 
flowers and card received on the occasion of her 90th 
birthday and for everyone’s love and best wishes which all 
added to a wonderful day of celebrations for her. 
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Church Family Weekend 
 
On 15th July twenty five adults and nine children from Seaton 
Road wended our way to Belsey Bridge Conference centre 
Ditchingham for our Church Family Weekend away.  
Although the same place we always go to, the Centre has 
been taken over since our last visit and now has a new 
name. Apart from one or two improvements it was very much 
the same place that we all know and love. Unfortunately the 
English summer weather wasn’t very summery but, apart 
from this meaning the use of the outdoor swimming pool was 
not a possibility, this didn’t effect our enjoyment. 
The theme of the weekend was ‘Roots and Routes’ and on 
the Friday evening after dinner we explored this with a fun 
evening of a music quiz, making magic maize pictures and a 
turtle travelling race. The evening ended with a short worship 
session. 
 
On Saturday morning we had two sessions. In the first one 
we solved clues to help us travel around the country and find 
out more about the roots of some of our church family. 
Following coffee we again had to solve clues but this time 
using the Bible to get our directions and completing forfeits if 
we took a wrong turn. One of the forfeits involved building a 
bridge from cardboard and it was a joy to see how the seven 
youngest children could have so much fun from a small 
amount of cardboard – I’m sure there is a sermon there 
somewhere! 
 
The outdoor activities often undertaken during the free time 
of the Saturday afternoon were curtailed by the very wet 
weather but everyone still managed to keep themselves 
occupied – some went swimming in the indoor pool at 
Bungay, some watched videos of previous church family 
weekends and saw how we’d aged over 20+ years (not  
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always a pretty sight!!!!), some did the jigsaw which is 
always a part of the weekend, some read and some slept! 
In the evening after a short concert, which included a visit 
from Beryl and Gladys (aka David and Elizabeth) Malcolm 
led us around Felixstowe with a pictorial quiz. After prayers 
and coffee the ‘stay up late people’ had great fun with an 
impromptu game of ‘Pringoal’ (using a small empty Pringle 
container) and tiddlewinks – just shows we are all still 
children at heart!!!  
 
The first session of Sunday morning, in the form of a prayer 
walk around the beautiful grounds at Ditchingham, was led 
by David. Singing to flute and guitar we had a hymn, prayer 
and reading at each of the five stops. The children did a bit 
of tree climbing and bubble blowing on the way! Everyone 
agreed this, as always, was a very special time praising God 
in the open air among the trees and overlooking the fields. 
The rest of the morning was spent reflectively through 
spiritual creativity or crafts.  
 
The final session was spent in worship, bringing all parts of 
the weekend together through song, word, prayer and 
dance. 
 
All too soon the weekend came to and end. It was time to 
gather our belongings (it’s incredible the amount of things we 
take and how they ‘spread’ over the two days!), pack up and 
say our goodbyes. 
 
 
We give our thanks to God for another weekend full of fun 
and fellowship – a time to share conversation, thoughts, 
activities and meals as a church family of all ages from 2 to 
92.  
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The date for our next church family weekend away in 2013 
will soon have to be booked. If you would like to know more 
please have a word with anyone who went or one of the 
stewards.   
 
 
Quiz winner 
 
Congratulations to Jean Bennett who was the winner of the 
recent car quiz. If you would like to check the answers they 
are on the church noticeboard. Another quiz sheet is now 
available, priced 50p a copy, so if you would like to purchase 
a copy and exercise your grey matter please see Kathy.   
 
 
A taste of Uganda  
 
What a wonderful evening we had on Saturday July 23rd 
when the Mission Area gathered at Seaton Road to welcome 
Catriona home from her year in Uganda and hear all about 
her experiences. Firstly, the Bentley family had prepared 
some simple Ugandan food for us to sample. By the time we 
had had a spoonful of everything our plates were quite full 
and some of the dishes which looked ‘different’ actually 
tasted good. After feasting on stews, rice, sweet potatoes, 
plantain, a peanut recipe plus some other dishes, we 
finished our meal with more familiar banana, pineapple and 
mango, all fruits very common in Uganda. 
 
Leaving all the dirty dishes we moved into the church to 
listen to Catriona’s experiences of life, work, leisure and 
worship in Uganda as she showed us pictures of the many 
people and places we had heard about in the emails she had 
regularly sent home during the year. Catriona is an 
anaesthetist and her skills saw her assisting and performing 
operations for cleft palette and hair lip, removal of tumours 
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and caesarean sections to name a few. We were touched by 
many of the pictures, particularly those of the small children 
having surgery and the new born babies all lined up on a 
trolley to go to the nursery. Ugandan operating theatres are 
sparsely equipped so Catriona quickly learnt to adapt to 
using what equipment there was. She was also able to offer 
some of her expertise by training others to continue the work 
when she returned to England. 
 
Catriona also told us about general life in Uganda – climate, 
food, transport, shopping etc and it did show us that we 
should never complain about the state of British roads 
again!! During the year Catriona worshipped at several 
different churches but the main one was one whose services 
could last up to 5 hours long! Apparently, people come and 
go during the service but most people stay for the entirety. 
Again perhaps we should give this some thought when our 
services go five minutes over the hour!! 
 
Looking at the keepsakes Catriona had collected, or been 
given as leaving presents, and watching the slides many of 
us could appreciate a small part of how the Ugandan people 
live and why Catriona has been so touched by them and the 
country and would be happy to return if she has the 
opportunity.   
 
We thank Catriona for sharing her Ugandan experience with 
us and making the people and country more ‘real’ to us. She 
has now returned to Birmingham to complete her 
consultancy training over the next eighteen months. We wish 
her well and pray that she will not find it too hard to settle 
into Western living again. 
 
 

MaryMaryMaryMary    
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Holiday Club Starship Discovery 5-4-3-2-1 we have lift off! 
 
Our holiday club this year was called ‘Starship Discovery’ 
and was held every morning of the first week of the school 
holidays. Having 
transformed 
(excuse the pun) 
the church hall into 
outer space with 
stars, planets and 
spaceships 
everywhere, we 
were ready to 
receive the first of 
the children on the 
Monday morning. 
5-4-3-2-1 we have 
lift off! We had over 30 children pre-booked and numbers 
each day ranged between 31 and 42 so a good number for 
our hall. We worked in six groups; the Roaring Rockets, 
Amazing Aliens, Mighty Meteorites, Spinning Planets, Space 
Walkers and Flying Saucers. 
 
Each morning was planned down to the last minute, 
although we did sometimes find ourselves playing catch up 
to get everything finished before the children were collected 
at 12.30pm. We had singing, team challenges, memory 
verses, Grandma Watts cosmic bop (aerobics), stories, 
games, drama, puppets, quizzes, crafts and refreshments. 
Listed like that I’m surprised we managed to get it all in each 
morning!! 
 
The children were fantastic. They quickly learned the words 
and actions to songs, bops and memory verses, 
enthusiastically joined in with the games and listened quietly 
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to the bible story, drama and Ratty and Stinky, our puppet 
friends.  
 
The whole week was based on the bible stories of Peter – 
turning, trusting, tripping, transforming and training. The 
Watts family portrayed an equivalent modern day scenario in 
each day’s drama as they were transported into  outer space 
complete with a transporter, flashing light and smoke!  
 
On the Friday morning parents, families and friends were 
invited to see what the children had been up to all week. It 
was good to have a large number supporting this and they 
cheered enthusiastically as each group of children marched 
around the hall showing the various crafts they had made 
during the week which included teeshirts, rockets (thank you 
to all those who supplied empty kitchen roll holders) air dry 
clay models of an alien on a flying saucer or shooting star, 
and edible aliens. Following the march round our guests 
were treated to the bop, singing and drama. 
 
Holiday club extra was held on the Sunday morning when 
we shared with the church family some of the week’s events. 
It was encouraging to have 15 of the youngsters and their 
parents joining us too, as well as some of the helpers.  
 
The whole week was great fun, very tiring but a good form of 
outreach to children and families in our area, giving us the 
opportunity to share God’s love for us all. 
 
A week like this does not just happen and we say a very big 
thank you to David and Elizabeth, Moe from Walton Parish 
Church and friends from Trinity and Trimley Methodist 
churches, as well as everyone from Seaton Road, who 
helped us in any way to make our ‘Starship Discovery’ week 
such a success. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                           Mary               Mary               Mary               Mary    
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Suffolk Historic Churches Trust 
 

Cycle Ride 
 

Saturday 10th September 
 

The bike ride is nearly upon us and once again we will be 
participating. Jonathan is planning to ride, so keep an eye 
out for his sponsor forms. Any other intending riders should 
see Malcolm. We are still one or two people short for the 
signing-in rota (in the vestibule). If you are able to spare an 
hour checking cyclists into the church it would be 
appreciated- just put your name in a slot on the rota. Full 
training and biscuits will be provided. 
 

 
 
Past and future….. 
 
As September is the beginning of the Methodist year it is a  
time for changes in the vestry. Firstly, a big thank you to 
Kathy Fullick and Rosemary Cross, as they retire from their 
role as steward, for all their hard work over the past few 
years, and then we are pleased to welcome Shirl Stockley to 
the team. We are still short of the full compliment of 
stewards so if this is something that you think God is calling 
you to do please have a word with David or one of the 
stewards. 
 
Finally on behalf of the minister and stewards may I wish you 
all a very happy Methodist New Year.              
 
MaryMaryMaryMary                    
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Macmillan Coffee Morning 
 
Robert and Heather Farthing will again be opening their 
office doors and inviting you to take part in the Macmillan 
World’s Biggest Coffee Morning. There will be a number of 
events in Felixstowe, Walton and Trimley on 30th 
September, so why not drop in to Farthing Funeral Service 
at 126 High Road West between 10.00am and 12 midday as 
part of a tour around the town. 
 
Coffee, tea and home made cakes will be on offer, for 
whatever donation you feel appropriate. Macmillan Cancer 
Support is celebrating its centenary this year, and is making 
every effort to make it a bumper year. Macmillan offers 
invaluable support to many of the families Robert and 
Heather encounter and so the funeral service is holding one 
or two extra fundraising events over the course of 2011. 
 
Do call in – you will be very welcome. 
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Please note that all contributions for the October edition of 
Brightstar should be with Robin and Mary by 

Saturday 24th September.   Thank you!   
email: robin.pattinson@btinternet.com 

Our Kids’ ClubKids’ ClubKids’ ClubKids’ Club meets on the first 
Tuesday of each month (during 

School Term) and is for children at 
Primary School. 

 

Games Games Games Games –––– stories  stories  stories  stories     
refreshments refreshments refreshments refreshments     
lots of FUN!lots of FUN!lots of FUN!lots of FUN!    

 

Tuesday 6th September  
Tuesday 4th October 
Tuesday 1st November 

6.00 – 7.15 p.m. 
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              Pictures from our Church Family Weekend 

 
 


